

Bellyeoman Community Council

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN

Email: jedudgeon@sky.com

Website: www.dunfermline.ws/bellyeoman

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 14 AUG 2013 AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE.

PRESENT:

Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Sylvia Reedie (Vice Chair), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate Findlay (Treasurer), Graeme Whyte, Jessie Cartmell, Douglas Campbell, Derek Moore, Community Police Representatives were SGT Stephen Kay and PC Mike Gudgeon, Cllr Helen Law & Cllr Willy Campbell. Foodbank Speaker was Mr John Drylie. Members of the public were Jim Wallace, Helen Keenan & Judy Broderick.

- 1] <u>Madam Chairman's Welcome / Apologies:</u> Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies were received from Cllr David Mogg,
- 8] Police Report:- This was taken First to allow the officers back on Duty.

The Officers did not have a police report. Sylvia stated that 30 windows Broken in Townhill Church they have addresses to check. Extra officers will be on duty on Friday evenings.

School Parking at Balfour Court and at the bell mouth opposite the school is a problem, LOCAL officers aware of the problem and are visiting regularly. All schools the same.

Paton Street, Speeding & underage Drinking are a problem, No problems at the moment Target proxy sales to be reported to Police.

Graham Mitchell now Chief Inspector is starting next week.

Travelling people, if they return please Email the police immediately. Possible Barrier?

9a] Foodbank Presentation by Mr John Drylie

Dunfermline Foodbank started in September last year and is the only foodbank in Fife at the moment but plans are in place for one in Rosyth. It is part of the Trussell Trust and currently supplies 1234 Adults and Children, 294 in the Dunfermline Area. A general discussion followed John's presentation detailing the criteria needed for applicants, also the future plans for expansion. We thanked John for his detailed presentation and wished him all the best for the future.

2] <u>Minutes:</u> The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved. They were moved by Douglas Campbell and seconded by Sylvia Reedie.

3] Matters Arising From Minutes:

Lighting at recycling area:- Helen to look into this. On-going

Co-op Bin:- No reply from the Coop yet, Helen to speak to the Coop and the possibility of a council bin: - On-going

Gas main Road Repairs Bellyeoman Road:- Repairs to the road not being looked at, potential danger to the public Derek stated, Problems with utility companies carrying out these repairs :- On-going **Whitefield Road / Kingseat Road Junction.** Cllr Campbell to look into this:- On-going

QMH & Robertson Road Parking:-.:- all issues being looked into, including the football car park being used as storage area, Helen to check the repairs programme.:- On-going

Leys Park Road Car Park:-.:- Derek stated that it was still being used by Holiday Coaches:- On-going **New Row Parking:-** Helen stated that it would be advisable to invite the Blue Uniformed Parking Wardens Ops Manager to next CC Meeting:- On-going.

Newsletter:- David O'Donnell standing by to arrange delivery, Kate proposed and Sylvia seconded to pay £259 for printing Costs. Approved for printing.:- On-going.

Buses:- On-going.

Parking at Nursing Home: - Discussed earlier. : - On Going.

Health Meeting:- Issues with minor injuries to be identified and the appropriate response. Leaflet advising on this issue available, Issues with the Maternity Unit, Helen suggested a waiting Lounge at Kircaldy:- On-Going.

Wall at Townhill Road-Leys Park Road Junction: - Cllr Helen Law is still trying to contact the owners.



Bellyeoman Community Council

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN

Email: jedudgeon@sky.com

Website: www.dunfermline.ws/bellyeoman

Hill of St Margaret's, Hedge & Trees:- At Station Entrance Needs to be trimmed. Cllr Campbell to look into this, also the grass on the junction corner, possibly a Community Payback Issue. :- Ongoing. The Community Payback team who worked in the Town Centre, provided excellent service. **Speed Limits on Bellyeoman Rd:-** Road Markings in need of remarking. Flashing signs to be looked into. Also speed bumps require repairs?

Footpath from Pilmuir St.to Bus Station. Helen stated that a major Town Centre repair programme has been approved.

Visitors being attracted to Dunfermline:- Helen stated all the activities taking place to do this, The Bruce Festival ect. and improvements to the Public Park.:-On-going

4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman reported that Travelling People who were on the Car park at the Football Pitches on Robertson Road were there illegally and should be moved on as quickly as possible. Our hands are tied with travelling people rules. This does not mean that the unhygienic state the site was left in should be accepted, Graeme supplied photos of the mess left behind and it was abominable. A discussion took place on all aspects of travelling people.

5] <u>Secretary's Report Inc Correspondence:</u>

The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary.

Correspondence Received:

Party	Details	
Fife Council	Review of Byelaws Prohibiting Consumption Alcohol	
Fife Council	Licensing Scotland Act 2005 Consultation Document	
Fife Council	CODAC Agenda 14 th August 2013	
Scottish Fire & Rescue	re & Rescue Strategic Plan 2013-2016	
Wicksteed Playscapes	Leaflet on Playscapes	

6] Treasurer's Report:

The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that the balance of the Community Council account stood at £3346.77. it was proposed by Sylvia and Seconded by John that £150 be Given to David O'Donnell

7] Council:

Cllr Campbell stated there is a Planning Event to take place at Fife House next Thursday at 18.30 and Mary Bennett is to give an Update to the Development Plan.

9] AOCB:

Mr Wallace asked about a copse of trees on Alderston Drive at Play area, they are due for removal Leys Park Road to Bellyeoman Road, walkway, Blocked, Council are aware of this issue. Derek stated that Council Workmen Pruning Bushes are letting the cuttings go down the drains causing blockages and Damage. Also there was council damage to pruned bushes by a tractor? Graeme stated that an application was coming in for Turbines, Be Aware !!!

10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING:

The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 11th Sep 2013 at 7.00pm in the Jean Mackay Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.10pm.

Signed:	
Date:	